

November 1, 2016

Dr. Ray Perren President Lanier Technical College 2990 Landrum Education Drive Oakwood, GA 30566

Dear Dr. Perren:

Thank you for your letter of May 9, 2016, notifying SACSCOC of your intention to offer an Associate of Applied Science in Wireless Engineering Technology degree program, effective January 2017.

Seventy-eight (78) percent of the coursework in the degree program will come from existing courses in the Associate of Applied Science in Industrial Systems Technology and Computer Information Systems degree programs. The program is designed to provide a new opportunity for students and professionals currently working in the telecommunications field.

Since the new degree program comes from existing courses, it does not represent a significant departure from existing programs. We acknowledge this information and will add it to the file.

Best regards,

Sarah L. Armstrong, Ph.D.

Director of Substantive Change

Saral aumstrong

SLA/LCS:iy

cc: Dr. Joanne Tolleson, Vice President, Institutional Effectiveness and Operations at Forsyth Campus

Dr. Steven M. Sheeley